
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  02.11.21
11.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Griffiths, Jonathan Greenfield, Evan Owen, Eryl Jones Williams.
11.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman), John Ceri Evans,  Edward Williams, Kathleen Aikman, Mike Tregenza.
11.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
11.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on October 5th 2021 were found to be correct. 
11.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
11.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No Member had a declaration of interest to make.
11.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- All of the meetings have been on zoom or teams. 

Gwynedd full council 7th October, all day. 13 Ysgol Ardudwy  Harlech Governors. 14th Meeting with Sian. Kath and Nedw  re Gwynedd Ardudwy 2035 in the cafe. Sian took notes etc. 18th  morning, Mid Wales Health Collaborative . Afternoon chaired scrutiny of Betsi, Hywell Dda and Powys NHS all day. 29th Railway meeting cancelled for 2 weeks.

During October have been arranging a meeting with Jo Whitehead CE of Betsi NHS. Fixed now for 25th November along with the Care Scrutiny committee. Also arranging meeting regarding consultations with the elderly, now  fixed for 10 December. This is to ensure that the Gwynedd Older Peoples Forum can re-start.Gwynedd Council has approved a policy on  Regulations  for applications for Sex Shops. Gwynedd had policies for the Arfon area, but not for the rest of Gwynedd and they were nor carried forward on Local Government Re-organisation in 1996.

The Council approved  unanimously that a Notice of Motion that St Davids Day on 1st March should be a public holiday in Wales. The final decision will be by the Welsh Government.A Notice of Motion that the extra money collected from the 100% council tax on second and holiday homes be kept in the area they were raised was defeated. An extra £50,000 in council tax is collected in LL44 and LL43 and would go nowhere near to developing  affordable homes etc. £77 million has been raised by Gwynedd to tackle the problem of empty homes, building new rented home, and helping young people to get on the housing ladder. It is in the first 7 months of a 5 year plan.

I have written on behalf of the care committee  to the Gwynedd Cabinet members regarding concerns that the council does not have enough Monitors in the Safeguarding system.The three health boards that were scrutinised by a committee that I chaired were told that staff in the NHS were very worried about the impact of COVID19 and winter ailments this year. Lack of ambulances and difficulty in seeing GP’s, long waits for non urgent operations  and having to travel long distances for treatment were highlighted.In many cases the cause was the lack of staff, staff being off sick and leaving the NHS together with pressure on GP surgeries. The committee asked the NHS bosses to tell the public about the problems so that the public could understand the problems. It was clear that in the months to come this winter, the elderly and vulnerable will have to rely on family and friends for assistance in many cases

On the good news side an extra £15 million is to be spent on Machynlleth Cottage Hospital for upgrading, extra nurses training for Bronglais Hospital and Dolgellau hospital and at last a Doctors and Nurses training at Bangor University and Ysbyty Gwynedd.I have been asked to forward complaints about early morning starts by the London Gliders Club, 5 am, to Welsh Senedd members as Gwynedd do not have control over Airfield Noises.It took six months to sort out drainage smell problems in the village. It was eventually discovered that a sewer had
collapsed.The Bridepath down to Roslyn has been maintained following a joint effort by Welsh Water and Gwynedd 
Footpaths after complaints over pot holes caused by 30 ton lorries going to the sewage works.If I have missed out anything I will forward to the clerk.Cllr Eryl Jones-Williams. 01341 242758. e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
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The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stating that because the news that the Llanbedr bypass had been cancelled by the Welsh Government there was a need for the Community Council to ask the Welsh Government and Lee Waters MS for a full explanation with regards to their decision.The Clerk, as the County Councillor for Llanbedr Ward stated that it would be better to wait as this news had just broken and that she together with the Leader of the Council and the relevant Officers had not yet discussed the way forward with this news, but certainly they are not taking this news as the end of the matter and that they will be pressing for the Welsh Government to change their minds. The Members agreed that this would be the best thing to do. 

11.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Conversion to Open Market Dwelling unit and installation of sewage treatment plant (Repeat application) - Nant Eos, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/363H)
Support this application
Demolition of existing garages and erection of a two-storey dwelling with associated parking and landscaping provision - Garages, land off A496, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/637)
Support this application but the Members had concerns with regards to access to nearby houses.
Installation of 20m high telecommunications mast together with equipment compound and associated ancillary works - Land near Broomfield, Talybont (NP5/58/644)
The Clerk reported that she had just received the above application and that she would be forwarding it to Members when the application would be up on the Park’s website.

11.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £31,676.40 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £13,517.64 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact that the £4,000 as a contribution to Gwynedd Council towards keeping the public toilets in Talybont open had not been paid.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that he was not sure what was happening with the Youth Club due to the lack of volunteers but that the football club was still going on. Cllr. Kathleen Aikman reported with regards to the latest developments with the allotments and she stated that work will be carried out on the 8th and 9th of this month and also that an entrance is needed for a disabled person who wants an allotment and it was agreed there was a need to contact the village hall committee and ADRA first of all with regards to creating this entrance.
C   Village Hall
The Clerk reporrted that she had not received anything from the above since the last meeting of the Council and Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that no meeting of the village hall committee had been held.
D  Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a copy of the planning decision from Mr. Geraint Lewis and it was decided that she would print a copy of the plans by the next meeting.
E   Pentre Uchaf Play Park
The Clerk reported that she had put this matter on the agenda because she had received and e-mail from Gwen Evans, Meirionnydd Community Officer informing the Council that there was a grant up to £15k available towards the play park use and that applications need to be in by the 22nd of this month and the work completed by the end of March 2022. It was agreed to try for this grant to get a new slide and also safety mats and maybe other equipment that would be suitable for the play park. The Clerk stated that she had downloaded a copy of G. L. Jones, Bethesda’s catalogue and had received a copy of a catalogu from Sovereign Play and the Chairman and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to have a look to see what was suitable.
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F   Our Area 2035
The Chairman reported that herself and Cllrs. Kathleen Aikman, Edward Griffiths and Eryl Jones Williams had met to discuss the above document and see below Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Community Council’s response to Our Area 2035.
What is good about the area?

 
Crime is reasonably low in Ardudwy 
Natural environment – nature, location, landscape and clean air 
Train services acceptable to the local residents and to tourists – the Cambrian line draws tourists – that a positive thing.

Tourism bring jobs to the area.

Community spirit and closness in the area – that has been proven lately by the Covid.

 
What is not so good?

 
Bus services hopeless – especially in the evening.

Lack of play and leisure opportunities for children and young people in the area – lack of youth clubs, no aelwyd yr urdd, no young farmers, no drama club, no hockey club, the nearest astro turf in Port or Bala, trying to get the rugby club back on its feet. The lack of this has a negative effect on the welshness in the area.
Bus services is useless – especially in the evening

Low income levels in the area and lack of affordable housing to buy and shortage of houses to rent in the area. Many second homes – 18%  (but many of those belong to local people)

Small percentage of children going on to higher education in the area (some obstacle  to this e.g. children having to pay £130 a term, nearly £400 a year to get a bus to go for education in the collage in Dolgellau)

Lack of opportunities to learn Welsh – need to strength the opportunities to learn Welsh in the area

Lack of car charging points in the area

 
Imagine in the year 2035 that you live in the ideal place. What would have changed in the area for this to happen? We are asking you to Identify 3-5 priority areas. You are welcome to consider the statistics and headings in the 'Area Statement' electronic booklet attached
 
Better public transport

Better play and leisure opportunities for children and young people in the area

More opportunities to learn Welsh in the area

More charging points in the area

More children going on to higher education, and getting better jobs, and therefore more of a chance to be able to afford a house in the area and stay here.

Partly of the sports services – there is a need of “joined up thinking” and individulas and relevant organizations collaborate to offer better sports provision for children and young adults of the area. Gwynedd Council/Living Healthy bring these together – Iolo Owen and Harlech Leisure are key – also the swimming pool (HAL), Harlech rygbi club, Harlech golf club, local schools etc.

See the establishment of a community enterprise like Cwm Gwendraeth Enterprise or Antur Stiniog to co-ordinate and motivate the area
G   Remembrance Sunday – 14.11.21
The Chairman reported that she had met with Mrs Alma Griffiths and Mrs Mai Roberts to rearrange the service sheet and it was agreed that the Clerk would make copies of this service sheet. She had 5 poppy wreaths and it was agreed to leave these in a safe place in the hall at the moment, Cllr. Steffan Chambers had agreed to film the service again this year and also he had spoken with Mr. Mark Stanton Hughes regarding a PA system, Ms Ceri Griffith had agreed to play the horn.
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11.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   WHP Telecoms Ltd
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail toether with a letter and plans of the proposed 5G Telecommunications Installation for the H3G UK company at a location in Talybont and that she had forwarded this e-mail onto every Member.
11.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £57,272.59 in the current account, £4,569.67 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.              

Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £97.22 costs = £244.22. 
Mr. M. J. Kerr               -  £450.00 – opening grave re the late Mr. Evan Gwynfor Evans

Mr. Geraint Lewis     - £1,444.50 -  prepare planning application for car park

Gwynedd Council      - £4,000.00  - contribution to keep Talybont public toilets open

Evergreen                     -  £360.00  -  cut grass in cemeteries and trim hedge in public cemetery
Mr. Gary Martayn   -   £1,637.50  -  cut grass in play parks, football field, various locations and footpaths
Royal British Legion  -       £34.00  -  2 poppy wreaths

Monies received since last meeting
Glyn Rees& Son          -  £825.00 –  burial of the late Mrs Ann Eurwen Price
Mrs Barbara Simon    -  £215.00  -  burial of the late Dennis and Gwyneth West (ashes)

Pritchard & Griffiths - £1,665.00 – burial of the late Mr. Evan Gwynfor Evans
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £151.60 - translation services
11.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was agreed to purchase a new welsh flag to place on the pole and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to do this.

The Clerk reported that she had visited the cemetery recently and that the moss on the paths was dangerous and it was agreed to ask Mr. Gary Coates if it would be possible to clean the paths.

It was made known that there were moles in the play park.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
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